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19th June 2020 

 
Dear Parents/Carers, 
 
I write with this week’s update and hope as always that it finds you all fit and well.  
 
As the country starts to slowly come out of lockdown we continue to be here for you as we have been from the 
start. I speak on behalf of all staff. We miss the children dearly and can’t wait to start to get our community back 
together. I have no crystal ball and can’t tell you what may come in September but for now we carry on as we 
are. Making provision for Vulnerable children and those of key workers. In addition, we have a provision for all 
Nursery, Reception, Year 1 and year 6 children. 
 
Attendance has increased slightly this week averaging approximately 135 children per day. It is great to see the 
children still accessing teaching and enjoying it at the same time. Due to the restrictions in the classroom, the 
half day sessions have worked really well and proven to be just the right amount of time for the children to be in 
class. Please remember that if your child is in Nursery, Reception, Year 1 or Year 6 and you wish to take up a 
place, you must call by three o’clock each Friday to secure a place for the following Monday.  If your child is 
already attending their place is secured so there is no need to call. 
 
Very important message for Year 6 this week.  Please book this date and time in your diaries 9:30am 
Wednesday 15th July. We would like to invite all Year 6 and their parents to a very special socially distanced 
assembly on the field! Yes, that’s right, on the field. This is going to be our last chance to see each other before 
the summer holidays and we have planned a way for this to be done so safely. We can’t guarantee the weather 
so bring an umbrella just in case! Further details will come nearer the time but children will need to keep an eye 
on their Purple Mash tasks as there will be some more information coming soon to do with the assembly.  
 
Year 6 might also be wondering about the usual BBQ and leavers disco. These events will be organised for the 
autumn term and all children will be invited back when we can confirm it is safe to do so. Due to this parents are 
asked to continue to read Chase Lane correspondence when the children are at secondary school so that you can 
be made aware.   
 
I would like to update you with the usual online engagement data. Please see below for the results. 
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Reception  36% 45% 49% 58% 43% 50% 50% 

Year 1 65% 67% 70% 73% 73% 61% 67% 69% 

Year 2 59% 60% 67% 70% 68% 60% 60% 65% 

Year 3 50% 55% 57% 63% 61% 43% 57% 59% 
Year 4 57% 57% 67% 64% 59% 48% 52% 59% 

Year 5 49% 53% 59% 61% 61% 46% 54% 57% 

Year 6 43% 51% 54% 61% 53% 39% 44% 43% 
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Please note that this week we have included foundation stage data for the Reception year group. I accept that 
some children may not be completing online work as they are now attending school. Huge well done to all 
children who are able to complete the tasks set.  
 
Hope you all have a great weekend. 
 
Kind regards and best of health. 
 
Mr Jeffery 
 
 


